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Terry Vandergrift 

In 2022, Terry Vandergrift retired after 38 years in Law En-
forcement. Terry retired as Deputy Chief of Police after 27 
years with the Lake Zurich Police Department in 2011. In 
2022, after 11 years as an Investigator in the Office of the 
States Attorney of Lake County he retired. 

Terry is a  past President of the Board of Directors for the 
Alliance Against Intoxicated Motorists (AAIM) He was a 
member of the Lake County Underage Drinking and Drug 
Prevention Task Force. Terry and others from the Task 
Force drafted and passed the Social Host Ordinances in 
municipalities throughout Lake County. He also drafted 
the social host language that would become state law. 
During his time with the Lake Zurich Police Department 
he made the enforcement of drunk driving laws a priority. 
Terry came to AAIM at the invite of Cathy Stanley the for-
mer Court Monitor Director who was  also a member of 
the Lake County Underage Drinking and Drug Prevention 
Task Force. Terry and his wife Mary are living in Geneva. 
They have four daughters and four grandsons. 


